WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

Withdrawer

KDB

7/18/2005

File Folder

CORRESPONDENCE - FEBRUARY 1981 (5)

FOIA

F01-107/01

Box Number

7618

MCCARTIN

DOX Humber	7010	2
DOC Doc Typ NO	e Document Description	No of Doc Date Restrictions Pages
1 MEMO	KENNETH CRIBB TO CRAIG FULLI CORPORATION FOR PUBLIC BROADCASTING	ER RE 1 2/19/1981 Bopus 2/18/11
2. Kenn	o Fred Fuldmy to h Deave	vire: A 1 2/23/1981 B6

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

job Applicant

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA] B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA] B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

February 18, 1981

Dear Mrs. Johnson:

Thank you for the note and copy of the newsclipping.

We'll be watching.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Ruthie Johnson Office of US Senator Jim McClure 307 Federal Bldg. Coeur d'Alene, Idaho 83814

Foley: Premature Dear Mike: tax cut may result in higher deficits

By ROB ALLEN

U.S. Rep. Thomas S. Foley, D-Wash, said Monday it may be Toolish' to approve President Reagan's tax cut program before Congress shows it can reduce government.

Reagan will go before a joint session of Congress Wednesday night with his own budget-slashing plan. Foley, House Democratic whip, said he has been invited to the White House today for an advance look at.

the proposals.
"I'm a bit concerned that we would be foolish perhaps to rush in headlong to a three-year across-theboard tax cut (proposed by Reagan) before we've seen what capacity the Congress has to reduce the growth of the federal budget," Foley told a Spokane news conference.
"When it comes to expenditure

cuts, there is almost, for every single dollar of the federal budget, some constituency that feels that it is important to retain those particular expenditures. So it's tough."

Foley warned that if tax cuts are made and budget cuts don't follow 'we might be faced with unacceptably high new deficits and, again, some pressure on inflation."

During the news conference, Foley also addressed:

WHEAT TO IRAN - "I think it's better if things start out on a quiet, easy resumption if we're going to have that kind of trade resumed The wounds are a littie fresh and the blood is a little hot in the country still about the treat-

ment of our bostages."

U.S.-SOVIET RELATIONS - "I think we've seen recently a barrage of charges back and forth between the Soviet Union and the United States and I expect that it will come, to an end pretty soon."
P()LAND -- "No one anticipates

that the U.S. will engage in any kind of military response if there is an invasion of Poland."

GRAIN TO RUSSIA - "I think that lifting the embargo (on grain sales to the Soviets) has become somewhat of a confused term. Lifting the embargo does not mean, and has never meant, an unlimited immediate opportunity for purchases

by the Soviet Union.

"What lifting the embargo would mean... would be the opportunity for consultation with the Sovieta about what their requirements." might be and what we might find it possible to permit them to pur-

chase."

HUMAN RIGHTS - "I would hope that the U.S. could continue the stand for advancement of personal liberty and human rights abroad, perhaps with a little lower public visionity.
"To take another tack, I think it is

a mistake for this administration to publicly signal that the human rights record of South Korea will not particularly affect our policy with them with respect to military

alliance.

FOOD STAMPS - "I can see the possibility of cuts there of about \$1 billion If they try to cut \$2 billion from the program, I think they would be seriously affecting the nutrition of some of the poor cilizens in the country.'

out here.

Since Congressman Tom Foley is meeting with the President, I thought you might. be interested to know what he is saying

Ruthie Johnson

Mrs Ruthe Johnson Office of U.S. Senter Jim McCline 307 Deduce Blag Coem d'aline, Isako 83814



February 18, 1981

Dear Mr. Lyden:

Thank you for your letter and indepth input. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your correspondence to the Office of Policy Development for their review. I can assure you your comments are appreciated.

Thank you for sharing your concerns with me.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Henry Lyden Vice President Administration Temptronic 55 Chapel Street Newton, Mass. 02158

February 18, 1981

Dear Ewing:

I apologize for being so late in thanking you for the wonderful pickles and jerky. We certainly enjoyed them.

It took a little while to get over the inaugural festivities, but the glow hasn't worn off yet. The responsibilities of this job are awesome, but I feel we have a real winning team and everyone is working long, hard hours and enjoying it.

Thanks again for your thoughtful gifts and nice letter.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Ewing Hass 1331 Ridgeway Drive Sacramento, CA 95822

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Joe:

Thank you for your letter of January 26th and for your kind words of congratulations. The pace is hectic, but I am enjoying it very much.

I appreciate having the benefit of your thinking on regulations regarding the Tahoe basin. Because this involves an Executive Order, I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Counsel to the President, for his review. I have also forwarded a copy to Max Friedersdorf, Assistant to the President for Legislative Affairs, because there may be some Congressional involvement at some point.

It was good to hear from you and I hope you will continue to keep me posted on this type of issue.

With kind regards.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joseph S. Genshlea Attorney at Law Weintraub, Genshlea, Giannoni & Sproul 455 Capitol Mall Sacramento, California 95814

May Theedendarf

WEINTRAUB, GENSHLEA, GIANNONI & SPROUL

JOSEPH S. GENSHLEA

LAWYERS

SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 January 26, 1981

TELEPHONE 916 443-8161

455 CAPITOL MALL, SUITE 300

Mr. Michael Deaver Hannaford & Deaver 1225 19th Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Mike:

Congratulations on your appointment.

I am writing to you as a member of the Board of Directors of the League to Save Lake Tahoe. It was recently publicized that Senator Laxalt is attempting to influence the President to set aside the new regulations (Executive Order 12247) that have gone into effect to protect the Tahoe basin. I'm sure you'll agree that the last regulations that ought to be set aside are those and I know that you'll do whatever you can to make sure the Lake is not damaged any further. Thanks for your attention.

Say hi to Carolyn.

Joseph S. Genshlea

JSG/kcd

pure rine

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Jerry:

Thank you for your letter and kind words of congratulations.

I was delighted to learn that you have formed a new bank, and I wish you every success. It was very thoughtful of the board of directors to open the bank to coincide with the President's inauguration and I know he will appreciate your kindness.

I am happy to enclose a picture from the Inauguration, which comes with my warmest regards.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jerry T. Henley President Truckee River Bank 10066 Main Street Truckee, CA 95734

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Mr. Drozak:

Thank you for your letter of February 5th and for your kind words of congratulations.

I appreciate having the benefit of your thinking on maritime issues. This, as you know, is a matter of great importance to the President. I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to the Office of Policy Development for their review.

I assure you your comments are appreciated.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Frank Drozak, President
The Seafarers International Union
of North America
815 Sixteenth Street, NW
Washington, D.C. 20006

MEMORANDUM

February 18, 1981

T0:

ED HICKEY

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Mess Privileges – Ann Wrobleski

Please add Ann Wrobleski to the roster for White House Mess privileges.

Thank you.

cc: Peter McCoy

WASHINGTON

February 12, 1981

MEMORANDUM FOR

MIKE DEAVER

FROM

PETER McCOY (

SUBJECT

Mess Privilege

The Military Office has denied our request for Ann Wrobleski to have mess privileges.

Ann is one of Mrs. Reagan's senior staff overseeing Projects and Correspondence. I would appreciate your help in getting approval of this request.

Mental put his less "

Dear Mental put his and "

Production of production of the second of the seco



February 18, 1981

Dear Mr. O'Rieley:

Your letter of January 30th to Ms. Mary Nimmo of the Hannaford Company was forwarded to me last week.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to Mr. Richard Darman, Staff Secretary, for his review and consideration. You will be hearing from his office shortly.

Again, thank you for your letter.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. James F. O'Rieley Vice President - Finance City National Bank 400 North Roxbury Drive Beverly Hills, CA 90210

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

KIKO . I IK.

√Dear Joe:

Thank you for your letter of January 26th and for your kind words of congratulations. The pace is hectic, but I am enjoying it very much.

I appreciate having the benefit of your thinking on regulations regarding the Tahoe basin. Because this involves an Executive Order, I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Counsel to the President, for his review. I have also forwarded a copy to Max Friedersdorf, Assistant to the President for Legislative Affairs, because there may be some Congressional involvement at some point.

It was good to hear from you and I hope you will continue to keep me posted on this type of issue.

With kind regards.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joseph S. Genshlea Attorney at Law Weintraub, Genshlea, Giannoni & Sproul 455 Capitol Mall Sacramento, California 95814

MKO-FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Frank:

This is just a note to thank you for your letter of February 2, which I read with interest. Thanks, too, for your kind words of congratulations. The pace is hectic, but I am enjoying it very much.

It is very kind of you to offer wine for use at the White House. I've been working with Corti Brothers in Sacramento and Dave Berkely in particular who has been very helpful. I'm anxious to let the world know about California's greatest resource.

Keep me posted on your activities.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Frank M. Woods President Clos Du Bois 503 D. Street San Rafael, CA 94901

February 18, 1981

Dear Eric:

Sorry so much time has elapsed since your last letter, but it seems like only yesterday that I received it. The pace is hectic and the hours long, but the challenge is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity.

Please do not feel you are using our friendship by writing to me. I thoroughly enjoyed hearing from you.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Eric Grube 18681 Harleigh Dr. Saratoga, CA 95070

February 18, 1981

Dear Bill:

Thanks for the congratulatory note and offer of support. We can always use that.

I'll contact Bob Herdman. I was sorry to hear of his illness. Thanks for letting me know.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William F. Redding Paine Webber Jackson & Curtis 1100 State Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101 2-7-81

PAINE : *N*EBBER JACKSON

FROM

WILLIAM F. REDDING

YEAR MIKE -

CONGRATULATIONS & BEST WISHES ON THE JOB AHEAD.

THIS IS NOT A REQUEST FOR ANYTHING

LET ME SIMPLY OFFER YOU MY SUPPORT FOR ANY LOCAL CHOICE YOU MAY NEED.

AS I WRITE YOU FROM LA ARCADA BLAG, I'M REMEMBERING 65-66, SHARING POACOEN, CONJECTURING ABOUT THE WORLD, & WONDERING IF OUR GEASS-ROOTS REPUBLICAN WORK WAS WORTHWHILE,

IT'S GRATIFYING TO KNOW THAT "DEEHMS CAN COME TIRUE" & THE GOOD GUYS" CAN WIN

PLEASE TRY TO CONTACT BOB HERDMAN OCCASIONALLY. HE'S GETTING OLDER & YOU HAS CANCER . HE'LL APPRECIATE TOUR THOUGHT FULNESS .

YOUR TEAM'S MEDIA COVERAGE HAS SURE SEEN LOOKING GOOD, I HOPE IT WILL SUSTAIN YOU FOR THE NIT- PICKING & CONTROVERSY THEYLL INEVITABLY THROW AT YOU. AGAW, MIRE, BEST WISHES & GOD SPEED

1100 STATE ST. SANTA BARBARA, CA. 93101

(805) 963-3771

MKD-FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Bennett:

Thank you for your letter of January 26th and for your kind words of congratulations. The pace is hectic, but I am enjoying it very much.

I appreciate your praise for the Inauguration. A lot of effort went into that, and I know the President will be happy to learn of your good words.

You may be sure that the interests and concerns of the trucking industry will be very carefully considered by the President.

I'll have Shirley Moore get in touch to arrange a convenient time.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Bennett C. Whitlock, Jr. American Trucking Associations, Inc. 1616 P Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20036

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Rabbi Rapaport:

Thank you for your letter. I appreciate your taking the time to write of your support for President Reagan.

I share your concerns and have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter and attachments to the National Security Council for their review.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Rabbi Dov Rapaport 2423 Avenue I Brooklyn, NY 11210

MKD-MKE

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Mr. Crane:

Thank you for writing to me about your urban renewal effort and the requirement of cities for Urban Development Action Grants.

I found your brochure "Update" most interesting.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letters to Mr. Richard Williamson, Assistant to the President for Intergovernmental Affairs, for his information.

Thank you for sharing your concerns in this area.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Edward H. Crane Vice President and General Counsel Jacobs, Visconsi & Jacobs Co. 25425 Center Ridge Road Cleveland, Ohio 44145

FIKD- FILL

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

Dear Mr. Wright:

Thank you for your complimentary letter.

Thanks, too, for sending along copies of your letters to Congressman Mineta and Senator Cranston. Our government works best when people like you make your desires known to their elected officials.

Again, thank you for your encouraging words.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Cyril Wright 442 Post Street San Francisco, CA 94102

February 18, 1981

Dear Mr. Zacharakis:

Thank you for taking the time to write and give me the opportunity to know your thoughts on tax matters of importance to you. It is encouraging to know that concerned citizens like yourself are deeply committed to improving the quality of life for all Americans.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to the Policy Development Office for their review.

I assure you your comments are appreciated.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Anthony C. Zacharakis 125 Oak Tree Road Tappan, New York 10983

WASHINGTON

February 19, 1981

MEMORANDUM

TO: Craig Fuller

FROM: Kenneth Cribb

SUBJECT: Administration Plans for the C.P.B.

Walter Annenberg's letter to Michael Deaver raises the question as to whether the Administration intends to phase out the Corporation for Public Broadcasting, as per some press accounts of the Transition Team Report. Mr. Annenberg is concerned because of his tentative plans to donate \$10,000,000 per year to the C.P.B.

It is not the Administration's policy to phase out the C.P.B. Rather, the plan is to reduce the annual government subsidy from the current level of approximately \$160 million to a cap of \$100 million by Fiscal Year 1985. In F.Y. 1982, for example, the projected subsidy of 172 million would be cut by 25% to 129 million. These reductions will be targeted at administrative overhead and national broadcasting programs, with lesser cuts for local programming.

The theory behind these cuts, aside from the present economic constraints, is that private funds are available for this kind of cultural/educational activity. Evidently, an official of Xerox Corporation has privately expressed interest in increasing its own contribution to C.P.B. In line with the Administration's policy, contributions such as those contemplated by Mr. Annenberg should be encouraged.

WASHINGTON

February 18, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

CRAIG FULLER

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Corporation for Public Broadcasting

Will you please look into this and see what our commitment to the Corporation for Public Broadcasting is now? I promised Ambassador Annenberg I would get back to him as soon as possible.

THE ANNENBERG SCHOOL OF COMMUNICATIONS 100 MATSONFORD ROAD P. O. BOX 750 RADNOR, FENNSYLVANIA 19088

February 9, 1981

Mr. Michael Deaver Assistant to the President The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I thought you might want to have more background on the project we discussed during our telephone conversation yesterday — the granting of funds by the Annenberg School of Communications to the Corporation for Public Broadcasting to develop college-level courses that would be delivered to students by means of new communications systems.

For some years I have been concerned about the rising costs of college education and the burden those costs place upon low and middle-income families. I have also been aware of the many students who drop out of college for various reasons and then later cannot resume their education because of lack of time, financial or instructional resources. Finally, mid-career people whose advancement may depend upon earning a degree frequently find it difficult to satisfy the requirements.

There are currently efforts by a number of colleges and by public television stations to provide college level courses using telecommunications systems. Invariably these efforts are hampered by lack of funds and in most cases it is necessary for them to emphasize such income-producing courses as computer programming and accounting. As a result there are many gaps in the courses offered and it has been impossible for them to present a well-rounded education leading to a degree.

It was to correct these shortcomings that I proposed that the Annenberg School of Communications grant the Corporation for Public Broadcasting \$10,000,000 a year for 15 years. IRS approval was obtained and a Task Force headed by William J. McGill, former president of Columbia University, developed a plan to fill gaps not adequately met by existing programs, to provide national availability of programs developed and to explore the application of instructional methods, course designs and new technologies.

We were prepared to go ahead with the plan when it was reported that the Transition Team looking into CPB and public television had recommended that CPB be phased out. In view of this recommendation we had no alternative but to postpone action.

If the Administration decides not to accept the Transition Team report, we will go forward as planned with the Corporation for Public Broadcasting/Annenberg School of Communications project. If the Administration is inclined to accept the Transition Team report and phase out CPB, we will, after obtaining IRS approval, proceed using another organization, possibly The Annenberg School itself, to administer the plan.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call upon Merrill Panitt, who is special consultant to The School and who is a member of the CPB/ASC Task Force. His telephone number is 215-293-8670.

Sincerely,

Walter Annenberg

AA:mc

February 20, 1981

Dear Larry:

Just a note to let you know that the box of apricots arrived today and they really are delicious.

It was very thoughtful of you to send them and they are being thoroughly enjoyed by the entire family. Thank you so much.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Larry Fargher 3028 El Camino Real Santa Clara, CA 95051

TO: MICHAEL K. DEAVER

FROM: JOE CANZERI

With respect to our discussion of yesterday, I found out the following information. I think we should check it again, but initially I think this is a good indication of what has happened in the past.

- A. President Ford's vacation during his 2 1/2 year tenure at the White House:
 - 1. Camp David: 18 trips, total 41 days
 - 2. Vail: 5 trips, total 49 days
 - 3. Palm Springs: 2 trips, total 12 days
- B. President Carter's vacation during his 4 year tenure at the White House:
 - 1. Camp David: 93 trips, total 289 days
 - 2. Camp Hoover: 1 trip, total 3 days
 - 3. Plains: 12 trips, total 42 days
 - 4. Sapelo Island: 1 trip, total 10 days
 - 5. St. Simons Island: 3 trips, total 8 days
 - 6. Boise, Idaho, Snake River, Jackson, Wyoming: 1 trip, total 7 days
 - 7. Calhoun, Georgia: 1 trip, total 3 days
 - 8. Mississippi River: 1 trip, total 5 days

February 22, 1981

WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name Withdrawer

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES KDB 7/18/2005

File Folder FOIA

CORRESPONDENCE - FEBRUARY 1981 (3) F01-107/01

MCCARTIN

Box Number

7618

DOC Document TypeNo of Doc Date Restric-NO Document Descriptionpages tions

2 MEMO 1 2/23/1981 B6 164

FRED FIELDING TO M. DEAVER RE A JOB APPLICANT

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

February 23, 1981

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Emblen:

Thank you very much for sending me the book "Men Who Shaped America." I am looking forward to some free time when I might enjoy reading the book.

Again, thank you. I appreciate your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. and Mrs. John T. Emblen 411 South Vine Street Plainfield, Indiana 46168

February 23, 1981

Dear Bill:

Thanks for your letter concerning the invitations to the recent reception at the White House. Frankly, I never heard your name raised regarding the guest list, but I am glad to hear from you on the matters. I am sorry for any embarrassment it may have caused you and I can assure you by this time we have all forgotten whatever problems came about during that evening.

Thanks again.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William R. Codus Associates, Inc. One Farragut Square South Washington, D.C. 20006

February 23, 1981

Dear Mr. Goldsborough:

Thank you for forwarding the WASHINGTON DATELINE column about the President. I appreciate you taking the time to send it and enjoyed reading it.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President . Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert H. Goldsborough Washington Dateline P.O. Box 40041 Washington, D.C. 20016

February 23, 1981

Dear Mr. Howlett:

Thank you for your kind letter and for the complimentary copies of SPORTS ILLUSTRATED which you will be sending. I appreciate your thoughtfulness and I am looking forward to receiving the issues.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Philip G. Howlett Time & Life Building New York, N. Y. 10020

WASHINGTON

February 23, 1981

Dear Mrs. Harwood:

Thank you for the very nice letter and your request for autographed pictures for members of your family. I have forwarded your letter to the appropriate office and you should be hearing from them shortly.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Jackson D. Harwood 5725 Tower Road Riverside, CA 92506

MKD-FILE

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 23, 1981

Dear Dr. Dubner:

Thank you for your letter concerning your malpractice premiums. I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to Mr. David Newhall, Health and Human Services, for review.

I appreciate you taking the time to write and give me the opportunity to know your thoughts on this matter.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Martin S. Dubner, M.D., F.A.C.O.G. 11 N. Airmont Road Suffern, N.Y. 10901

ce m Nowhall

February 24, 1981

Dear Mr. Oliverio:

Thank you for your letter on behalf of your personal hairstylist/barber. We appreciate your offer of Mr. Segui's services to the President and trust that you will thank him for the offer. However, the President has a barber in his personal service at the present time.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Raymond A. Oliverio The Tobacco Institute 1875 I Street, NW Washington, DC 20006